
 
 
 

Belton Band Booster Meeting  
 
Monday, April 9, 2018, @6:00 PM 
 
Prior to Meeting the minutes and reports were distributed.  
 
I.  Call to order by President, Kami Cargile 
 
II.  The minutes of the previous meeting, March 5, 2018 were reviewed. A motion to 
 approve was made by Sara Crosswhite 2nd by Duane Gochoel.  
 
III.  Treasurer’s Report – Christie Bledsoe - Motion to approve was made by Bob Hart - 2nd 
 Angelica Fountain. 
  
IV. Director’s Reports 
 Belton High School – Mr. Stein – Proud of Colorguard and instructors! Currently working 

on auditions for next year. The Design team for fall is on the M100 website. Jazz band 
festival will be this Saturday at UT. Next week is UIL competition – families can attend 
the last 20 minutes if practice to see a run through of the UIL performance. 

  
South Belton Middle School – April Luce – UIL Concert and Sight-Reading Contest is at 
Midway High school on April 18 & 19. Symphonic Band performs at 5:15 on Wednesday, 
April 18, and Wind Ensemble performs at 1:35 on Thursday, April 19. 
Jazz band will perform at the Kiwanis Turtle Festival at Yettie Polk Park on Saturday, 
April 28 at 2:00PM. 
All 6th & 7th grade band students will be playing their end-of-year audition in class during 
the week of April 30 to May 4. This is part of their semester exam, and will determine 
placement for next year. 
Beginners will have a group rehearsal on Mon & Tues, April 30 & May 1 to prepare for 
their Temple College Contest performance. The performance is at TC PAC Friday, May 4 
at 12:00PM. Jazz Band will perform at the Jazz-O-Rama concert May 10 at 7:00PM. 
All concert bands will be performing at the Band-O-Rama on Friday, May 11 in the PAC. 
There is a spring trip chaperone meeting on Monday, May 14 starting at 5:30PM in the 
Band Hall. The spring trip is to Typhoon Texas in Pflugerville on Saturday, May 19. 
 

 Lake Belton Middle School – Mr. Dolotina – LBMA has 327 kids signed up for band next 
 year! Audition materials have been distributed and will be performed to determine 
 placement for next year. There are 190 band kids enrolled for 7th and 8th grade.    
 UIL Concert and Sight-Reading Contest is at Midway High school on April 18 & 19. 
 LBMS is taking three bands to contest. All concert bands will be performing at the Band-
 O-Rama on Friday, May 11 in the PAC.  



 North Belton Middle School – Dr. Kline – UIL Concert and Sight-Reading Contest is at 
 Midway High school on April 18 & 19. All concert bands will be performing at the Band-
 O-Rama on Friday, May 11 in the PAC. Over 300 students have enrolled for band next 
 year, which is a 70 student gain! There are 140 6th graders enrolled. 
 
V. Committee Reports – 
 Winter Guard Coordinator – Brandy Hart – It has been an exciting and rewarding 
season!  We went to state competition for the 1st time last Saturday. Thank you to all the 
parents  for your support.  
 Hospitality Coordinator – Connie Olsen – Completed the last meal on Saturday.  
 Uniform Coordinator – Shauna Seale – Winding down guard season. April Luce will be 
 taking over uniform coordinator. 
 Spirit Wear Coordinator – Brandy Hart –Concert shirts available this Thursday. Spirit 
table  will be set up at the concert.    
 Volunteer Coordinator – Cheryl Mortimer – Finally finished with concessions. Will talk 
 about how to schedule shifts for next year. Kids can work for community service. Next 
 year volunteer paperwork will be on-line.  
 Fundraising Coordinator – Connie Olsen – We sold 822 Nothing but Bundt cakes. Extras 
 were sold before the concert and we made $1,600. Schlotzsky’s fundraiser will be April 
 18 in Belton. On May 16 we will be at Freddy’s again and will make 30% of the proceeds. 
 The goal for next year is to do one fundraiser a month except in October we will try to 
do  2-3 fundraisers. Let Connie know of any other fundraiser ideas you may have. 
   
 VI. Old Business – Voted on Amended Bylaws – vote passed unanimously. 
 Nomination Committee – Nominees were presented by a list. You can add a name that 
 you would like to see nominated and give to Kami. Vote will take place at the May 
 meeting. 
 April 14 Concert & Silent Auction – Kami has tickets to sell – there are fees to purchase 
 on-line, if anyone has another suggestion let Kami know. We have great items to auction 
 and are getting all sorts of donations. There will be an APP to scan and go straight to the 
 auction site for bidding.  
 
VII. New Business – Presentation of the 2018-2019 Budget Proposal – will be voted on at 
the  May meeting.  
 
VIII. Adjournment 
 
 Last meeting of 2017-2018 is May 14 at 6:30 
 Don’t forget to follow Belton Band Boosters & M100 on Facebook. 
 Stay up to date on all things band:  http://beltonm100.com/  
 


